
 

 

Sister Mary Fallon, SC 
Entered eternal life on August 9, 2024 

 
Sister Francis Alice, born February 7, 1941, went to heaven 
on August 9, 2024.  Later, during her vocation, she changed 
her name to Sister Mary Fallon.  Mary entered the Sisters of 
Charity of Saint Elizabeth on August 20, 1958. 
 
Today would have been Mary's 66th anniversary of the day 
she entered the Sisters of Charity.   How apropos is it that 
we're all here at Convent Station to celebrate Mary's life on 
earth.  Celebrating here today is her family from Cape Cod 
and Chicago, her fellow Sisters of Charity who have 
touched and mentored her during her career as an educator.  
I'm sure every person here today, including Msgr. Rich and 
Fr. John, could tell us a story of how Mary touched their 
lives in many different ways. For that, her family will be 
eternally grateful. 
 
For all of you that knew Mary, you also knew she didn't stray from her roots in Boston.  Fifty-
two years ago, my wife Marie and I packed up our family and moved to Chicago, where we now 
live with our four children and five grandchildren.  My children and grandchildren along with 
Ann's children and grandchildren all grew up with a very special Aunt Mary.  She was a very 
intricate part of our lives, and we will really miss her, but all of our memories of Mary are 
literally off the chart! 
 
Thank you, Sisters of Charity, for taking such good care of my sister.  Mary, we love you.  Rest 
in peace. 
 

Bob Fallon, Sister Mary’s brother 


